
 
 
 
 

 

Bogotá, October 18, 2018.In relation to the information request made by the 
Superintendency of Finance of Colombia on October 17, 2018, with filing No. 
2018137102-000-000 pursuant to which it requires to expand the relevant 
information published on October 12, 2018, Grupo Energía Bogotá informs the 
following: 

 

In light of the specific debates around the Investment Framework Agreements 
subscribed with Enel Americas, in relation to the companies Emgesa and 
Codensa, it has been decided to submit the unsettled conflicts between the parties 
before an arbitration tribunal, a procedure that was agreed by the parties to resolve 
differences among shareholders. 

 

As has been informed by several media outlets, the main controversies between 
the parties are related to the breach of the Investment Framework Agreements 
regarding the percentage for the distribution of dividends, in the development of 
business in new technology and intellectual property matters.  


